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Hello Members of the Committee,   

 

Please accept my letter of support of HB 2585.  Oregon's current Motor voter law, 

which automatically registers people to vote when they do business with the DMV.  

This registers people who may not actually be qualified to vote, and inflates our voter 

roles, which creates more opportunity for fraud.  People who want to register to vote 

should do that for themselves.  Only legal Oregon citizens should be registered to 

vote.  The DMV gives driver license to people who are not legal citizens, why would 

we create this opportunity for fraud?  

 

Most Sincerely, 

Karen Schmidlin  

Washington County Election Observer Chair 


